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proclamation called upon Americans to provide the “encouragement and opportu-
nities” necessary for people with developmental disabilities to reach their potential.
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This is an opportunity for companies to compete with the Memphis Rollin' Griz- Florence Howard

zlies in a day-long tournament of wheelchair basketball that's fun for the whole Scott Thrasher
family. For information on sponsorship or to register a team, please contact Ruth
Kirby at 901-507—- 8569 or wccb@thearcmidsouth.org.
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Message from the Executive Director

Dear Members,

MARCH is Developmental Disabilities Awareness Month. Governor Bill Haslam issued a proclama-
tion declaring March 2016 as Developmental Disabilities Awareness Month, “a time to recognize
and celebrate the gifts, talents and contributions that people with developmental disabilities and
their families offer Tennessee communities, and also a time to be aware of the work left to be
done to ensure that all Tennesseans with developmental disabilities enjoy the same opportunities
to access education, employment and connections within their communities as citizens without
disabilities.”

Developmental Disabilities Awareness Month is a chance for Tennesseans to help create and be part of a more inclusive
community. This year’s theme, “Side-by-Side: Celebrating Togetherness”, encourages residents to participate in the
awareness month by meeting, talking with, and engaging people with developmental disabilities to promote an inclu-
sive community. A developmental disability is a severe, chronic disability attributable to mental or physical impair-
ment, or combination of such impairments, which manifests before the person is age 22 and is likely to continue indefi-
nitely. It results in substantial functional limitations in three or more major life activities including: self-care, receptive
and expressive language, learning, mobility, self-direction, capacity for independent living and economic self-
sufficiency. Some examples of a development disability include autism, cerebral palsy, Down syndrome, intellectual
disabilities and epilepsy.

The Arc Mid-South is joining the celebration by recognizing the positive contributions people with intellectual and de-
velopmental disabilities (I/DD) make in society every day. Developmental Disability Awareness Month is an opportu-
nity to raise awareness about the challenges facing individuals with I/DD and their families. It is also a chance to cele-
brate the different abilities of the approximately 102,000 citizens of Tennessee who live with the constraints of develop-
mental disabilities and their family members who are their lifetime primary supporters. We seize this opportunity to
promote respect, foster understanding and encourage inclusivity of this population. As our board president, Merle
Smith, aptly stated, “Our lives are so much richer when we open our minds and hearts to those who have different per-
spectives and experiences. Disability Awareness Month creates an opportunity to connect with others and communi-
cate the value that people of all ages and abilities bring to our communities."

I would like to welcome you as one of The Arc Mid-South Awareness Family Advocate. The Arc Mid-South was created
by a group of families to provide a better life for their loved ones with I/DD. As an advocate and supporter you will
carry on that tradition.

Thank you for becoming an Advocate for The Arc Mid-South and for putting I/DD awareness front and center this year!
Sincerely,

Carlene I. Leaper

For more information about Developmental Disabilities Awareness Month and how to participate in a local

event, visit www.thearcmidsouth.org. - Also visit: [
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